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IOWA DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
Surface and Groundwater Protection Bureau

Date: November 1, 1989 ,
To: Wayne Farrand

From: Gabe Lee
Subject: Chillicothe: Sand Filters

Received a variance request from Gary Sejkora of IIW'for variance
request for the site separation distance on October 10. site
survey doesn't give much information. The saga is that the owner
of the original site do not want to sign the waiver and the owner
of the alternate site have not responded. Both these'owners live'
out of state. The City needs to know soon or 'they might lose
their funding. Geological Survey express some concern about the
original site. However they did not expressly forbid the site.
The caution was about groundwater contamination from the sand
filters. After some letters, Gary is willing to· incorporate
bentonite seal under the filters. The. Geological survey still
express the same concerns since the a~ternate site is only 200
feet SW of the original site. I have talk to GS and they will
respond to us accordingly, have not received anything from them
yet since the last phone calIon 10-26-89.

Just talked'to Dave Claman of Flood Plai~and he indicated that
they need to protect the site from the 100 year flood and they
need a permit from the FP if they are below 100 year flood level.
As far as the groundwater it's up to us to decide. Note that high
groundwater usually accompanies floods.

I believe we could 'approve the site based on the tech.nical
aspects if sufficient safeguards were made to ensure the
protection of the groundwater and floodwater. However, my concern
is political, we have not really heard back from the land' owner
of the alternate site. If we approve the variance request there
might be some backlash. I will talk to you later about the case.·
I will be looking into Riverveiw Estates which has the similar
situation •.
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